MINUTES

SHREWSBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL

December 27, 2001

PRESENT: Mayor James W. Reedy, Eugene M. Livermore, Michael W. Ridgely,

Peter W. Schnabel, Christopher M. Skoglind and Eric W. Stoley

OTHERS

PRESENT: Brian L. Sweitzer, Supt. of Public Works; Barb Krebs of The York

Dispatch; Terri Reuter of The York Daily Record

The year-end meeting of the Borough Council convened at 7:35 p.m. in the Borough Municipal Building, 35 West Railroad Avenue with President Schnabel presiding.

YEAR-END BUSINESS

2002 Budget

M. Ridgely moved to adopt the 2002 budget as presented.

C. Skoglind seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

The budget includes a sewer rate increase. New Freedom Borough has stated they will give us quarterly updates for the expenses at the plant.

Ordinance #2001-5 Setting the Tax Millage Rate for 2002

M. Ridgely moved to approve ordinance #2001-5 setting the tax rate at 1.07 mills for the year 2002.

C. Skoglind seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

Ordinance #2001-6 Re-Enacting and Continuing the Per Capita Tax, Realty Transfer Tax and Earned Income Tax for the year 2002

M. Ridgely moved to adopt ordinance #2001-6.

E. Stoley seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

Resolution Establishing the Basis for Exemption from the Per Capita Tax for the year 2002

- M. Ridgely moved to adopt the resolution establishing the basis for exemption from the per capita tax for the year 2002.
- E. Stoley seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

Refuse Resolution – Setting the rate for 2002

- M. Ridgely moved to adopt the resolution setting the refuse rates for 2002 at \$126.00 for residential and \$136.00 for residential-home occupation.
- C. Skoglind seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

Quarterly Splits Transfers

The bookkeeper, Velda Nickell, is asking for authorization to make the PLGIT transfers as follows for the quarterly splits for 2001:

<u>From</u>	<u>To</u>	<u>Amount</u>
general	water	\$327.24
general	sewer	\$327.24
water	general	\$65,450.55
water	sewer	\$9,194.00
sewer	general	\$68,798.35
sewer	water	\$18,544.17

- M. Ridgley moved to authorize the bookkeeper to make the said transfers between the PLGIT accounts for the year 2001 splits.
- E. Stoley seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

Payment of year-end bills

M. Ridgely moved to approve the bill list for the final payment of bills for 2001. E. Stoley seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

Lease for Tower Site – Shrewsbury Township/Radio Club

The Township has signed the lease agreement and Council will sign it after the Radio Club has signed. The tower is installed on the tank.

<u>Getty Mart – South Main Street</u>

E. Livermore questioned the sale of gasoline after the store has closed. It is unknown where the emergency shut-off switch is. A letter will be sent addressing Council's safety and environmental concerns.

ADJOURNMENT

E. Livermore moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:11 p.m.

M. Ridgely seconded. The motion carried with all in favor.

Submitted by,

Cindy L. Bosley, Secretary